
Special Meeting 
Unapproved minutes 
March 27, 2011 
Mayor Fielder opened the special meeting at 5:00pm to discuss the design for a fire dept/community 
room/safe room. 
Council present:  Mary Love, Justin Corle, Sharon Ferguson and Mark Ashenfelter.  Absent:  Richard 
Claytor.  Also present were:  Rick Kill, Bruce & Lea Ann Beem, Robert & Jennifer Walker, Joe Love, Mike 
Winters and Lotus McDow. 
Council discussed plans to apply for a Kan Step Grant to build a fire station, community room and safe 
room. 
The site for construction will be at 511 Kansas Ave.  The county will be contacted requesting assistance 
to tear down the existing fire station & Brighton Hall. 
Kimber Dupuis, Longton Volunteer Fire Department, will contact Leo Noland to draft a couple of examples 
of a design with comparable measurements of; 25’x20’ safe room, an 80’x70’ community room, and a 
70’x35’ fire station with 4 bays. 
Lotus will contact SCKEDD to assist Longton as a grant administrator. 
Further discussion on the project will be continued at the next regular meeting. 
M.Ashenfelter made a motion to adjourn.  J.Corle seconded.  Carried 4-0. 

 


